
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Public Works Director, or designee, to execute the Right
of Entry Permit with the State of California, Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR),
effective January 1, 2010 through August 10, 2010, for the Marsh Creek Road Safety
Improvements Project, Clayton area. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no impact to the County General Fund. A Permit fee of $1,000 will be funded by
59% State Proposition 1B Funds, 34% High Risk Rural Road Funds (HR3), and 7% Local
Road Funds. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Contra Costa County Public Works Department is in the initial phase of the Marsh
Creek Road Safety Improvements at Russelman Park Road Project. It is necessary to
conduct environmental studies and surveys to determine the impact in the surrounding area
before the project can move forward. 

As a condition of the Right of Entry Permit, DPR has required the County to indemnify

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/12/2010 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I
Supervisor
Gayle B. Uilkema, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Susan A. Bonilla, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Lisa Dalziel,
313-2223

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  12, 2010 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: EMY L. SHARP, Deputy

cc:

C. 1

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Julia R. Bueren, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: January  12, 2010

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Temporary Soil Testing and Survey Permit, Clayton area. Project No. 0662-6R4063
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